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Words from the Board 
 
I hope everyone is having a great summer and looking forward to the changing colors that 
the cooler fall temperatures will bring.  A new school year is just around the corner, and  
we were proud to offer our “School Supply Assistance” program once again through the 
Clot Line.  With the strained economy affecting all of us, many of our families were able to  
benefit from this program for the upcoming school year.   
 
Our summer camp was a “Marvel-ous” event!!  Camp Clot Not, provided a wonderful 
camping experience for all our repeat campers, plus an exciting experience for 6 brand 
new campers this year. You will read about their first-time camp experience in the  
following pages with our “Camp Testimonials” section. You can just feel the joy they  
experienced as they write about the newfound friendships, and the fun-filled days that 
Camp Clot Not offered.  Although the temperatures averaged over 100+ degrees each 
day, there were many opportunities to cool of with plenty of pool time, a 22-foot water 
slide, canoeing and much more.  The kids also enjoyed archery, a Marvel themed  
scavenger hunt and several “minute to win it” Infinity War Challenges to promote  
teambuilding and excitement. A great time was had by all the kids as well as the staff. 
  
We were blessed to have many of our industry partners that volunteered their time and 
talents as counselors, lifeguards, and other staff positions, to help make this one of the 
best camps ever!  We are thankful that many of our older kids come back each year to 
train as future camp leaders in our “LIT Program”, and even volunteer as counselors  
when they become adults.  A special thank you to everyone who helped make Camp  
Clot Not a very special time for the kids! 
 
We have several exciting events to come in 2022, offering each of you the opportunity  
to fellowship with your peers as well as learn new information pertinent to the hemophilia 
community.  Camp Harvest, our Family Educational Weekend, is scheduled for October  
21-23 at Children’s Harbor in Alexander City.  As always, Camp Harvest promises to offer 
many opportunities to learn about new treatments and therapies, as well as a great  
opportunity to enjoy activities with other families in a beautiful fall setting at Lake Martin. 
 
On November 11th we have our annual “Tee It Up for Hemophilia” golf tournament  
fundraiser, which I personally am excited about, as well as our Year End Luncheon on  
December 10th. Our golf tournament will be held at the beautiful Robert Trent Jones Golf 
Trail in Prattville Alabama, and this year, Children’s Harbor has offered us the Lodge with 
a beautiful view of the lake, as our venue for the End of the Year Luncheon.   
 
We hope to see each of you at one or all the above-mentioned events, and hope you will 
spread the news about HBDA, Inc. to other families that you know who are affected by 
bleeding disorders so that they too can benefit from the many programs and opportunities 
we offer our members!   
 
Thanks for your time and Happy Fall, 
 
Van Rushton 
Board Treasurer  
 
Truly I tell you, whatever you did for one of the least of  
these brothers and sisters of mine, you did for me. 
 
NIV 
Matthew 25:40 



“Faith is my sword. Truth is my shield. Knowledge is my armor.” - Dr. Stephen Strange  
 

The Marvel Multiverse was Camp Clot-Nots theme for 2022.  Our program empowered the campers to have faith in ones’ self 
while being challenged.  Campers expanded their personal knowledge about their bleeding disorder and learned the strength 
behind being part of a team.  The journey had many challenges, risks and rewards, but the fundamental element that unified 
everyone was pure joy.  Each camper learned about their inner hero and the rewards of working as a team.   
 

Camp Clot-Not was divided by cabin groups but together formed the Avengers and the Agents of Shield.  The “Avengersons” 
were 6-8 years old, The “Realm Rovers” were 9-12 years old, the “X-Ternals” were 13-15 years old, the “Galaxy Gals” were  

10-15 years old girls, “The Guardians” were the LIT’s and each group had an LIT working with an “Avenger” Counselor.  The 
“Multiverse Nurses” were the camp Nurses; Juli Mason and Linda Stepien, who managed all of the medical education,  

treatments, multiverse health concerns and covid testing.  When everyone was united together we comprised the Multiverse  

of Camp Clot-Not.  
 

At the top secret SHIELD Headquarters in Atlanta new SHIELD Agents were enlisted to answer the call for help by the Avengers 
to find and protect the infinity stones.  Thanos, Michael McElhaney, appeared to discredit the Avengers and tried to divide the 
SHIELD Agents when Ironman / Tony Stark, Tyler Blair, gave the data briefing while closely working alongside all of the 
Avengers.  The mission was laid out and the Infinity Stone scavenger hunt began.   
 

While at camp the agents garnered new skills, such as archery and swimming to become stronger when in the field and thanks 
to the “Minute to Win it Infinity War Games” the agents learned speed, precision and teamwork.  
 

During the “Shark Tank Super Hero Game” the Avengersons, Realm Rovers, X-Ternals and Galaxy Gals worked creatively with 
their Guardian to develop the best superhero in order to win the prize from the Avengers.   
 

Days before camp was to start, the Black Widow (Sophie Johnson) and the Guardian of the Galaxy Gals (Alexandra Hall) 
agreed to save the arts and crafts program from elimination when the director became sick.  Both Sophie and Alex brought their 
unique talents to the program and showed each camper how to create their own paracord bracelets.   
 

Camp Clot-Not cannot begin to name all of the counselors and LIT’s right now, but what I can say is the Avengers, the  

Guardians and the Multiverse Nurses make up one of the most impressive group of superhero’s any bleeding disorder  

community has ever known.  During camp many challenges and public health concerns disrupted camp but these challenges 
appeared to strengthen the camp and let the fun of camp prevail, and everyone worked closely as an impressive Multiverse 
team.   
 

In closing I would like to express my gratitude to every camper, volunteer, nurse and staff member that made Camp Clot-Not’s 
Marvel Multiverse a camp to remember.  In the words of Tony Stark - “It’s not enough to be against something.  You have to be 
for something better.” 
 

Lee Hall - Activities Director 





Big Stick Awards 

Christian G 

Madilynn C 

Tucker V 

Brody B 

Sophie J 

Camper Awards 

Luke B - Best First Time Camper  Bentley G - Best Mentoring Camper 

Ty P - ”I’ll Do It” Camper   Abi D - Best Overall Camper 

Robert M - Clean Camper Award  William S - Most-Spirited Camper 

Counselor’s Choice 

Awards By Group 

Luke B - Avengersons 

Bentley G - Realm Rovers 

Alex L - X-Ternals 

Makenzie C - Galaxy Gals 



NyAnnah: It was great and I really enjoyed it. I really enjoyed the campers and the staff. It was 
also super fun to be around people my age that have a bleeding disorder similar to what I do,  
thats something I hadn't had before. It was also nice knowing that they're other people struggling 
too and its not just me.  I appreciate that they let me be a teenager and let me explore and ask 
questions to learn. I loved it and would definitely go again!!!  
 
VaShette: We (her dad and I) truly appreciate the opportunity to have her attend and learn that 
she is not alone on this journey (we have felt that quite often until we became part of the HBDA 
family). She was reluctant to go (being the newbie), but came back all smiles with new friends 
similar to her. We couldn't ask for a better outcome! Thank you HBDA for making us a part  of the 
family!!!  

Sarah: This year was my son’s first year to attend Camp Clot Not. Last year, we signed  

Robert up to go, but the last minute, he backed out because his little brother was being 
born, and we were moving. This year we started talking about going to camp early. He 
thought sleeping in the woods would be cool!  Initially, he was excited, but as the day got 
closer, he became more anxious. He was upset that his family could not come with 
him.  We told him that he would have a great time, packed his bag up, and drove to camp.  

 

He asked a lot of questions as we were pulling in- where would he be sleeping and what if 
someone was mean to him. I told him that everyone would be really nice, but that he 
should tell an adult if anyone was mean to him. As we stood in line to turn in his medicine, 
one of the counselors started talking to him. They talked about Marvel Heroes and the fact 
that they were both on Hemlibra. Robert started showing off his spider man moves! By the 
time we went back to talk to the nurses, he was ready to go. He gave me a quick kiss on 
the cheek and ran off! When I realized he was gone, I was the one who ended up crying. 
My baby boy was over his initial fears and ready to go have fun with his new friends. I 
probably texted Amanda and Vicki daily asking for all sorts of updates, but he had a great 
time. After camp, he said he loved the water slide and pool. He had a great time at Camp    
and cannot wait to go back next year. Maybe next year he will even  get “The Big Stick” 
award! 

 

Luke: I liked the pool and the scavenger hunts. My most favorite part was wrestling on the mat in 
the lake. I loved all my counselors and I made new friends.  
 
Tera: From a parent’s standpoint I was nervous to send him but Amanda answered all of my  
questions and made me feel at ease. From the time we walked in the doors the counselors were 
amazing and made everyone feel comfortable. I had no doubt that he was in good hands. He is still 
talking about camp and is still carrying around his awards.  

Tucker - My first time at camp was awesome.  I was nervous but it was so much fun. My 
favorite thing was that all the kids had hemophilia. I did my own factor and got my big stick 
award. I can’t wait to go back. 
 
Britnee - Since we went to our first event with HBDA when tucker was 6 months old, we 
could not wait until he was old enough to attend their summer camp.   Although it was tough 
letting my baby leave for a week, we are so blessed he was able to attend Camp Clot 
Not.  HBDA does a fantastic job with their camp, and I know how much they love and care for 
every child that walks through their doors.  Tucker is still talking about all the fun things he got 
to do, and all the people he met.  He was so proud of himself getting his big stick award and 
said he wants to go back to Camp Clot Not every summer!   



Clay: This was my first year at Camp Clot Not. There were many fun activities at camp it was 

hard to not like them all. The food at camp was delicious. My favorite meal was probably their 

mac & cheese and hotdogs. The cabins were very nice air-conditioned and had great bath-

rooms. The water was always hot. My cabin had a great view of the lake. The decorations for 

the marvel theme were phenomenal and they put on a good show in the end, and it was fun 

going out late night and looking for the infinity stones.  

 

 My top five favorite things about camp were hard to choose my number five was probably the 

big, huge waterslide. My fourth was probably going out late night and collecting infinity stones 

to make sure that Thanos did not rule the galaxy. Number three my third favorite was probably 

the pool it had a huge waterslide and I always got to play   two hand touch football with my 

friends. My second favorite was probably archery I had five shots and on the very last shot I 

got to pop the balloon it was fun. My number one favorite was probably getting to play basket-

ball every single day it was really fun, and we got to play some really fun games like horse, pig, 

knockout and category. At the end of camp, I left having lots of friends some of them I even 

talk to today because of video games I had the best experience of camp I could ever have. I 

had lots of great counselors, but my favorite was probably Amare. He was always doing wacky 

and funny things for us. Miss Vicki always had an open heart and with her friend Amanda, they 

made me have the most fun I could possibly have. 









CLOT Line Assistance Program 
 
Members: 
 
If you are going through a difficult time, please 

remember, your HBDA family is here  

for you! 

 

If you have been affected by COVID-19, or if 

you need assistance due to an unexpected 

circumstance, please reach out to us.  



Leslie is a dedicated and personable professional with over 45 years’ experience in diverse business  
arenas.  She started her career in broadcasting, working at WSFA TV for over 15 years while also  
working on the Y-102 Morning Radio Show with Larry Stevens.  After marrying Paul Bailey, Jr in 1989, 
Leslie decided to open her own business, Silver Spoon Caterers and Events.  She was a recipient of the 
“Small Business of the Year Award” in 1992 and in 2003. She received the very first “Arts in Education 
Award” ever given to a business as well as the “Good Neighbor Award” presented by the Montgomery 
Junior League. 
 
In 2006, she wrote and edited a national cookbook entitled “Hey Leslie, What’s Cooking,” published by  
River City Publishers.  This cookbook was a compilation of recipes that she shared with WSFA viewers  
for over 14 years as well as with the ones she prepared on three Alabama Public Television statewide  

telethons. 
 
Leslie joined HBDA in 2012 as PR and Marketing Director.  Leslie’s talent and enthusiasm and offered  
a fresh dimension to our events and programs.  Leslie provided many new avenues for HBDA using her 
contacts from radio and tv to expand our outreach and to increase community awareness.  Leslie was  
successful in capturing new sources of revenue with foundation grants and new fundraising ventures.   
In 2017, Leslie was offered a position to further utilize her talents with event planning and she left HBDA  
to pursue this opportunity.  Leslie has, once again, offered her skills and talents and is the newest  
member of the HBDA Board of Directors.  We welcome Leslie’s fresh approach and flair back to HBDA 
and look forward to her involvement in our future endeavors. 

Welcome 
to the 
Board 



HBDA School Supplies  

Assistance Program 

We were so excited to bring back this simple yet rewarding way to help our members  
out during this crazy season of “Back to School prepping” during tax-free weekend! We were 

able to help many of our members with Walmart gift cards through our CLOT Line  
Patient Assistance Program! We love giving back to our members! Thank you for participating 

and we look forward to bringing this back again next year! 










